
From: Soura, Christian
To: John Supra <supra@scdhhs.gov>

Date: 3/19/2013 8:59:46 AM
Subject: Catching Up

Hey,
 
                The Assembly’s on furlough next week and the week after, so I might get to catch my breath a little.  Do you 
wanna try to get coffee sometime in there?  We’re overdue.
 
                Also, I hear that the Harvard folks are having their final internal scoring meeting today on the Social Impact 
Bond stuff, so we oughta hear something relatively soon…
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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